
 
 
 
FROM THE DESK OF  
FIRE CHIEF BRAD BRADLEY 
 
 
 
 

DATE:             February 12, 2024 

TO:             All NWFD Team Members 

FROM:            Fire Chief Brad Bradley 

SUBJECT:  Retirement of Jason Lafferty (Badge # 164) 

 
Engineer Jason Lafferty is retiring from the Northwest Fire 
District on Monday, February 26, 2024.  This date marks the 
conclusion of over 21 years of dedicated service with NWFD. 
 
Jason joined the District on January 13, 2003, as a Firefighter 
Recruit.  On September 4, 2006, Jason was promoted to 
Engineer, a position he has held for over 17 years. 
 
Jason exemplifies the District’s mission and values and 
consistently embodies a spirit of teamwork, excellence in job 
knowledge and performance, and pride in his engine and 
workplace.  
 
During his tenure with the District, Jason was recognized with a 
Unit Citation Ribbon, a Longevity Service Ribbon, and for his 
exemplary service to others in the broader fire service 

community.  He has been recognized by his supervisors for his thorough, quality work as an 
Engineer, technical knowledge and skills, respectful care for patients,  ability to interact 
positively with community members, and willingness to train, mentor, and support new 
recruits and others within the organization.  
 
Please join me in thanking Jason for his professional and committed service to the District, 
its members, and the community we serve.  
 
We wish him the very best! 

MEMORANDUM NUMBER 24-022 




